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  BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

CLUBHOUSE  

303-361-9091 
Shooting Hours 7:30am - Sunset   

7days a week 

 

The Aurora Gun Club is affiliated with: 

Amateur Trap Association (ATA) 

CMP Affiliated 

Colorado State Trap Association 

(CSTA) 

National Muzzle Loading Rifle           

Association 

National Rifle Association (NRA) 

Practical Shooting Association (PSAC) 

United States Practical Shooting     

Assoc. 

AURORA GUN CLUB 

www.auroragunclub.com 

 

Tom Desmond ‘22 - President 

president@auroragunclub.com 

  

Chris Baker ’21- 1st VP Membership 

membership@auroragunclub.com 

720-936-4218 

 

David Faingold ’23  -  2nd VP Maintenance 

303-883-4144 

 

Michael Quiring ‘23 - Secretary 

secretary@auroragunclub.com 

720-431-5055 

 

Loren Kohler ’21 - Treasurer 

treasurer@auroragunclub.com  

 720-670-7579  

 

Emmanuel Boyd ’22 303-360-0645 

Mel Caraway ‘22 720-394-8539 

Ron Dobbs ‘23  720-281-9766 

Dietrich Whitesides ’21  720-447-2969 

  

Board Email:  board@auroragunclub.com 

 

Fall Weekend  

Clubhouse Hours 

 9am - 1pm 

If the forecast high is 40 degrees or less,      
the clubhouse will be closed.  Call first if the 

weather is bad. 
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    DISCIPILINE CHAIR CONTACTS       

                                 
 

   AGC PERSONNEL & CONTACTS 
 

ATA 
Loren Kohler, 720-670-7579 
Mark Taylor, 720-217-3497  
  

ARCHERY 
Greg Sether, 720-469-6364 

CENTER FIRE BR 
Harold Lee, 303-340-8811  

Wade Maddox, 704-747-6560 

CMP 

Rob Lucernoni, 303-809-0705 
Rob Spurrier, 720-480-3132 

COWBOY ACTION SHOOT 
Bill Edick, 720-218-1871  
Stan Gladych, 303-319-3975 

COWBOY SILHOUETTE 
Mike Benskin, 303-680-3719 
Marty Donota, 303-287-9255 
 

MAGNUM HANDGUN 
Emmanuel Boyd, 303-360-0645 
Bob Steil, 303-368-8247 

MILITARY BOLT ACTION BR 
Paul Lundberg, 720-789-1201  

Willie Chatman, 915-731-7405 

MILITARY RIFLE/PISTOL 
Bill Chin, 303-841-2168  

Steve Chagolla, 303-887-9628 

Randy Still, 303-359-6767 

MUZZLE LOADER  
Chris Baker, 720-936-4218 

Rachael Elias, 720-936-4216 

NRA ACTION PISTOL 
Bob Daneker 

bdaneker@gmail.com 

Dietrich Whitesides, 720-447-2969 

NRA SILHOUETTE 
Dave Bonner, 303-981-5652 

Michael Ehr, 303-886-5169 

PSAC 

Matthew Hess, 303-815-6488  

Roger Briden, 303-402-0682 

TRAP (MONTHLY) 
Richard Dimisko, 303-241-5023 

TRAP (WEDNESDAY) 
Don Philips, 303-366-7481 

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSISTANT 
Nicole Quiring, 720-662-7589  
auroragunclub@q.com 

CARETAKER 

Richard Parker, 720-771– 7586 

caretaker@auroragunclub.com 

CHIEF RANGE OFFICER 
Terry Humbargar, 303-671-9592 

chiefrangeofficer@auroragunclub.com 

ASSIST. CHIEF RANGE OFFICER   
Steve Chagolla, 303-887-9628  

CLUBHOUSE MANAGER 
Adrianne Novak 

agcclubhouse@gmail.com  

ELECTION CHAIRMAN 
Dave Carriker, 303-798-3471 

MAINTENANCE ASSISTANT 
John Price, 303-725-1140  

PERSONNEL 

Chris Baker, 720-936-4218 

PERSONNEL 

Tom Desmond, tadivmail@gmail.com 

WEB PAGE 
Refugio Silva, 720-273-2918 



    Minutes  
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BOARD MEETING MINUTES 12/8/2020 

Meeting called to order at 7pm by President Tom Desmond 

Present: Boyd, Desmond, Faingold, Kohler, Caraway, Baker, Dobbs, and Whitesides 

Excused Absence: Quiring 

I.  CALL TO ORDER 

Pledge of Allegiance 

 

II.  AGENDA 

12.8.2020 a. Motion to approve agenda  

Motion seconded and passed 

 

III. MINUTES 

12.8.2020 b.  Motion to approve minutes from 11/10/2020 BOD meeting 

Motion seconded and passed 

 

IV. MEMBERS FORUM 

Bob Daneker – NRA Action Pistol chairman, Bob asked the board for an exception to include berm 2 for the first stage of his monthly 

matches in 2021 which is almost 60 yards long.  The NRA Action Pistol discipline currently has an exception in berm 6 when shooting 

out to 50 yards that they can shoot past the end of the berm between berms 5 & 6.  By adding berm 2, they would not be shooting    

beyond the berm between berms 5 & 6.  They would use berm 2 to shoot any 50-yard stages for 1-2 hours and then move back to 

berms 6 & 7.  He would also like to add 4 dates (4/10, 5/22, 8/28 and 9/11) to the calendar for approved NRA matches which will run 

from 7:30am – 5:00pm on those dates. The board was concerned about how to prevent members from using the berms before the start 

time of the match on those days. Tom suggested getting a sign to prevent shooters from utilizing the berms on the approved match 

days. The caretaker, Richard can put out the sign the night before.  

V. OLD BUSINESS 

 

Financial Report — Treasurer, Loren Kohler - November revenues were $17,847 and our expenses were $23,566 leaving a net loss of 

($5,719).  Our YTD revenue is $224,670 and our YTD expenses are $278,736 leaving a loss of ($54,066).  Account balances: Checking 

Account $58,171; Payroll Account $8,734 and Chase Savings Account $192,970; Bank of the West Money market account $152,136; 

Edward Jones CD – closed.   Bank of the West CD $205,981; Chase Bank CD $201,742.  Loren mentioned that the club has a new 

accountant working the books.  Tom questioned the cost of snow removal with the new company, Land Tech as he thought it was higher 

than snow removal through Town and Country.  Loren went through invoice payments to both companies and determined the cost     

difference is $10.  

 

Maintenance Update – 2nd VP of Maintenance, David Faingold – Arapahoe County Roads and Bridges added asphalt shoulder and 

placed numerous reflectors on the property at Gun Club Road & Alameda.  Hopefully, this will deter additional damage to our fence 

there.  Last year's budget for maintenance was $45,000, as of November 2020 the amount spent has been $34,000.  David did not   

anticipate any large expenses in 2021.  With Loren Kohler's help we have reviewed the expenses over the last four years which        

averaged around $33,000.  David would like the budget for 2021 to be $35,000.  Board approved $35,000 for 2021 Maintenance Budget 

(see Motion below in New Business). There are just a couple of items that need to be addressed during 2021 in David's opinion, first is 

to repair the berms, and second is to clean up Coal Creek to maintain the flow of water. Manny Boyd asked if there were any            

endangered species that might be affected by the clean-up.  David said he was not aware of any.  David is looking into companies that 

have specialized equipment for cleaning waterways. 



Minutes Continued 
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Review COVID-19 Restrictions – President, Tom Desmond – Tom wanted to thank PSAC chairman, Matt Hess for setting social      

distancing limits to 10 people per berm for his match. No additional COVID-19 restriction changes at this time.  

 

Clubhouse Renovations Update – Board Member, Mel Caraway – Mel spoke to former board member, Dave Leiker regarding the    

renovation initiative that he was working on before his term was up with the board.  Dave mentioned that the last contractor he spoke to 

said the club needed to hire a designer or architect to determine the needs of the clubhouse renovation first.  Mel knows a few         

contractors that have mentioned they are backed up for months.  He thinks the club should pursue getting a designer or architect in the 

meantime to determine the needs and then meet with a contractor. The board discussed asking if there are any members with design 

or architect experience that could possibly help the club.  An announcement will be added to the newsletter next month.  

 

Membership Renewal Update – Admin Assistant, Nicole Quiring – 675 renewals have been received and processed and 17 waiting for 

additional information.  28 members paid by credit card and their paperwork is still pending.  15 members not renewing.  In-person   

payments will be accepted at the club on Saturday, December 12th from 9am – 12pm.  Nicole asked if there was a way to add a link to 

the member’s MyAGC page that includes a PDF of the renewal invoice so members can print their invoice from their My AGC page in 

the event it is misplaced. Tom thought it was a possibility and would look at it for next year. In addition, the Chase bank check scanner 

malfunctioned, and Chase was sending a new check scanner for deposits.  Renewals must be postmarked no later than December 31, 

2020. 

 

VI. NEW BUSINESS 

 

Incident Report – President, Tom Desmond – No official reports.  

 

2021 Maintenance Budget – 2nd VP of Maintenance, David Faingold – See Maintenance Update above for details.  

12.8.2020 c.  Motion to approve the 2021 Maintenance Budget for $35,000. 

Motion seconded and passed 

 

Review of 2021 Calendar – Nicole Quiring reviewed the 2021 calendar with all range activity schedules and events for the year.   

12.8.2020 d.  Motion to approve the 2021 range activity schedules and events calendar. 

Motion seconded and passed 

 

X. ROUND TABLE 

 

David Faingold – David said now that the ATA match dates have been determined, that the club should look into signing up for 

PreSquad.com for shoots.  Loren Kohler said he would look into it and get back to David.  

 

Loren Kohler – The Chase Bank CD is coming due by December 20th.  He has been looking at the CD interest rates which are at 5% 

and will continue to monitor the CD for the next 6 months. 

 

Chris Baker – Chris mentioned to the board that they would need to discuss an increase in dues for 2022.   

 

Tom Desmond – The trap staff asked if the club would be open Christmas weekend. He told them the club would be closed on Friday 

for Christmas but open Saturday and Sunday.    

 

XI. RECESS & ADJOURNMENT 

 

Recess for 10 minutes before executive session 

 

XII.  EXECUTIVE SESSION at 8:30pm 



Announcements  
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Attention AGC Members - COVID-19 Modified Restrictions 

The board appreciates your patience during the State-wide Safer-at-home order with the following restrictions.    
 
The following limitations, until lifted by the board, supersede the related published AGC rules: 
 
• Remember – if you feel sick, stay home. 
• The club is open to members and guests (maximum of four guests at one time per the standard rules). Please be sure to 

continue to follow all rules associated with “Guests” per the Aurora Gun Club Member Rules.   
• Member badges must continue to be visible at all times.  

• The clubhouse, the education trailer and the bench rest trailer are now open, however they are limited to 10  persons in 
the building, “social distancing” must be maintained, no food or beverage preparation and a contact-tracing record is 
required if people are closer than 6 feet for more than 15 minutes.  All persons 11 years and older are required to wear 
face masks when inside all club buildings.  

•  Trap: 
•  Shooters must maintain 6 feet distance from each other at all times. 
• “Regular” weekend trap, Wednesday trap and clubhouse operations resumed in June 
•  Coin operated use Mondays, Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Fridays. 
•  Coins may be purchased in the clubhouse on Saturdays and Sundays 

•  Discipline shoots will be limited to 25 participants (or 25 per berm) with contact tracing. 
•  Spacing on flagged ranges must maintain 6 foot social distancing. 
•  Berm use is limited to 25 persons per berm and must maintain 6 foot social distancing. 
 

***Please note: Monthly Board Meetings will have limited seating, due to the requirements for social distancing. 

2021 Renewal Invoices - FINAL NOTICE   

ALL invoices must be posted marked by 12/31/20! 

If you paid online, please be sure to email or mail your completed invoice papers.   

Look for your renewal letter and new badge sticker to be mailed out at the end of January! 

If you have any questions, please contact our Administrative Assistant, Nicole Quiring, at auroragunclub@q.com                               

or call 720-662-7589.  Thank you! 

Designer / Architecture Experience 

The board is currently looking for an experienced with interior designer or construction architect.  They are looking for an 

individual or company that can offer assistance on needs for updating the clubhouse or make recommendations before   

hiring a contractor. If any of you have knowledge in this area or know someone who does, please contact Nicole Quiring, 

Administrative Assistant at auroragunclub@q.com. 



Announcements Continued 
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Aurora Gun Club 2021 .22 Rimfire Sporter  

CMP Match (non-sanctioned) 

For 2021, Aurora Gun Club will be holding 60-round (+ 5 minute unlimited sighters) CMP .22 Rimfire Sporter Matches on 
SATURDAY, January 9, February 13, March 13, April 10, October 9, November 13, and December 11 (Second Saturday of 
the month). Sign-in starts at 09:00, shooting begins at 09:30 on the 100 yard rifle range. Match fees are $5 for AGC Mem-

bers and $10 for non-members (this covers range fees and targets). 
 

These matches are “non-sanctioned” (scores will not be reported to the CMP), but the match will be run in accordance with 
the CMP rules (we won’t be sticklers on the rifles used, but match standings will be based on those using rifles that conform 

to the CMP rules). If you have any questions about the rules, please go to www.odcmp.com/comm/rimfire.pdf.  
 

Match consists of 5-minute unlimited sighting shots followed by 10 rounds prone slow and 2 rapid fire strings of 5 rounds in 
25 seconds for semi-autos, 30 for bolt guns at 50 yds. Then repeat the sequence in seated position and Offhand. Offhand is 

at 25 yds.  New shooters are welcome and encouraged. 
 

Finally --- we will remain optimistic with regard to the weather.  However, if the temperature is below 40 F or if there is or has 
been precipitation at 09:00 on the day of the match, the match will be cancelled. 

 

See you at the Range…. 
 

Rob Lucernoni & Rob Spurrier 
AGC - CMP 

303-809-0705 

Match Results  

Muzzle Loader 

Our December match consisted of 4 pig themed target as the prize for the best aggregate score was a ham. 
 

1st  Ron Mann 131X 
2nd   Scott Turnage 114 
3rd  Henry Belinski 108 
4th  Chris Baker 108 
5th  Dave Allen 106 

 
The rest were Tom Shulz, Mike Barnard, Jim Jeffreys, Rick Giest, Les Lokken, and Rachael Elias. 
 
Chris Baker 
720-936-4218 

http://www.odcmp.com/comm/rimfire.pdf
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Match Results Continued 

November Cowboy Shoot 

Happy Thanksgiving !  We finally had some warmer weather and were able to hold our Wednesday Cowboy Shoot on November 18, 2020.  The weather was 

not very good for our scheduled shoot on November 11th but was very pleasant on the following Wednesday.  We had three new shooters to our match drive 

in from up North, Bailey Belle, South Park Slim and Marshall Jack Murphy.  Thank you to all three for joining us this month.  Ric A D Split and South Park 

Slim also were shooting black powder and the air was filled with their smoke.  Congratulations to Bailey Belle and Flagstaff Fox for shooting a clean match as 

well.  We had our largest gathering of cowboys/girls this month and that was a welcome surprise.  The match seems to enjoyed by all and that is what we are 

trying to achieve with our Wednesday match.  Next year we are planning on shooting some stages that were used when Cowboy Action Shooting started 

over thirty years ago. It is nice to see everyone jump in from setting up and tearing down our stages which makes it a true team effort.  We will schedule a 

shoot every second Wednesday each moth, weather permitting.  If you have some single action revolvers, double shotguns and pistol caliber lever rifles plan 

to join us on the second Wednesday and relive the Old West right here in Aurora.  If you have any questions please feel free to phone me at 720-218-1871 

and I will  return your call as soon as possible.  Happy Trails and hope to see everyone again soon.  Henry and Diamond Curly.  

 1. 118.65 - Maker-Wright    11. 188.25 - Flagstaff Fox  

2. 138.19 - 69 Cent Wizard   12. 195.34 - Jinglebob Gerri  

3. 142.96 - Turquoise Queen   13. 195.38 - Russ The Red  

4. 152.87 - Carlzbad   14. 214.02 - Bailey Belle  

5. 153.41 - Melonhead    15. 236.32 - South Park Slim  

6. 155.92 - Stumbleweed   16. 241.50 - Rooster   

7. 156.67 - Badger    17. 259.00 - Hot Shot Hayden  

8. 157.27 - Marshall Jack Murphy   18. 296.91 - Sky King 

9. 159.96 - Fearless Fred   19. 347.88 - Diamond Curly   

10. 188.02 - Ric A D Split   20. 366.07 - Mr. Shorty  

December Cowboy Shoot 

We were lucky enough to have a beautiful Wednesday for our last shoot of 2020 at the Aurora Gun Club.  I would like to thank Broken Bow Bob, Oak 

Creek Martin, Frosty Rose and Louisios Lorile for attending their first shoot at our club.  We hope you had a nice time and will return again in the near 

future.  This month we would also like to congratulate Jinglebob Gerri and Mr Shorty on their clean shoot as well.  Wizard was kind enough to write 

up our five stages this month and we thank him very much.  This is a shooters match so if you have a certain stage that you would like to host at our 

match just send me an e-mail and we will put it our schedule.  Bloody Lane only got to shoot one stage before his back gave out on him and we wish 

him a speedy recovery.  The past few months we have been fortunate to have nine new shooters join our match and we thank all of you that took the 

effort and time to join us.  Everyone is aware of the shortage in primers, gun powder and boxed ammo and if you are running low remember that we 

allow 22 single action revolver and lever action rifles at our match at anytime and this may be the time to save what main match ammo you shoot and 

bring out the 22's and play cowboy with them. We hope that everyone had a very Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and look forward to more 

shoots on the 2nd Wednesday each month, weather permitting.  We can not say it enough that this is a shoot for the shooters and appreciate any 

and all help in making this a fun match to attend.  See you in what we hope is a better 2021 for all of us in all ways.  Happy Trails!  Jinglebob Gerri, 

Badger, Henry and Diamond Curly 

 
1. 105.01 - Badger   10. 185.71 - Russ The Red  

2. 118.37 - Maker Wright    11. 186.93 - Jinglebob Gerri  

3. 133.89 - Stumbleweed    12. 228.94 - Rooster 

4. 139.69 - Oak Creek Martin   13. 253.78 - Diamond Curly  

5. 141.07 - Wizard   14. 282.97 - Broken Bow Bob  

6. 150.26 - Cool Hand Cos              15. 317.30 - Hot Shot Hayden   

7. 156.37 - Marshal Jack Murphy   16. 325.44 - Frosty Rose  

8. 158,08 - Turquoise Queen   17. 371-95 - Lousios Lorile  

9. 176.39 - Melonhead   18. 385.57 - Mr Shorty 
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For Sale / Wanted 

Haynes Repair Manual - Ford Super Duty F-250 and 250 Pick-ups 1999 through 2010 
Will trade for two 16 ounce bottles of diet root beer. 
 
Advantage Arms .22 conversion for a Gen 1 through 3 17, 17L, 22, 31, 34, 35 and 37.  The kit with one magazine retails for 
$306.00.  Extra magazines are $20.00 each.   
 
The kit comes with one magazine but I have 2 extras.   
 
The kit works well with Federal Target Grade ammo plus most everything else.  I used it when I was teaching a lot and it was 
great for new students.  I also used it for cottontail hunting and it was pretty accurate.  Sure makes shooting cheaper and 
practice a lot of fun.   
 
The kit comes with cleaning gear and a hard case.  Excellent condition!  I'll sell the set for $225.00. 
 Since there is no receiver we can do a transfer on this without any paperwork. 
 
I also have a 9 shot High Standard 2 1/2 inch .22 revolver.  It has "evidence marks" and is in good condition.  Shot it very 
little.  Used as a "tackle box" gun.  Gun is 90% and Blue Book values it at $215.00.  I'll take $125.00 and we have to do a 
legal transfer. 
 
Contact:   Alex Ragulsky at 303-883-5131 or aragulsky@aol.com 

5 M1 Carbines 
 
1 - Saginaw Gear 
2 - Quality Hardware 
1 - Inland “handstamp” 
1 - Underwood 
 
All excellent shape - $1,500 your choice 
 
Contact:    Tom at 303-429-7374 (home)  
  or 303-332-9822 (cell) 

Ruger mini-14 w/scope - $850 
Remington model 600 w/scope .223 - $700 
Colt series 80 commander .45 used w/extra mags - $900 
Armalite AR 180B .223 $800 
3 parts 1911 style .45 autos built on Safariland frames, all standard 
length, one with compensator - $500 ea. 
M1 Garand or 1903 clips - $5/ dozen 
M1 g.i. carbine mags 15 rnd - $10 ea. 
Wilson .45 auto mags - $20 ea. 
 
Contact:    Pete at 720-939-5396 

WANTED 
 
Looking for a used, reliable and affordable model 1911 45 cal for target practice. Thanks. 
 
Contact:   Carl at 720-305-3644 

mailto:Aragulsky@AOL.com


 

Newsletter Submission   
Newsletter submission deadline is on or before the 20th of each month by NOON. 

  You may mail, or email it to Nicole Quiring, Administrative Assistant 
P.O. Box 4038 

Parker, CO  80134 
Phone: 720-662-7589 

Email: AuroraGunClub@q.com 

Calendar of Events 

Save THE DATES 

Work Parties:   April 24th & Sept 25th 

Swap Meet:   June 5th 

Summer BBQ:   July 31st (in lieu of Christmas Party) 

Annual Meeting & Election Day:   October 3rd 
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Date Day Event Location Contact Person 

1/3 Sunday 7:00am - PSAC Berms 2 - 6 Matt Hess 

  10:00am - Muzzle Loader Rifle 100-yard Chris Baker 

1/6 Wednesday 9:00am - AGC Trap Trap Don Phillips 

1/9 Saturday 7:30am - NRA Action Pistol Berms 2, 6 & 7 Bob Daneker  

  9:00am - CMP 100-yard Rob Lucernoni 

1/12 Tuesday 7:00pm - Board of Directors Meeting Clubhouse  

1/13 Wednesday 8:00am - Cowboy Action Shoot Berms 2 & 3 Bill Edick 

  9:00am - AGC Trap Trap Don Phillips 

1/16 Saturday 9:00am - Pistol Cartridge Lever Action Silhouette Mike Benskin 

1/17 Sunday 9:30am - Magnum Handgun MGP Emmanuel Boyd 

1/20 Wednesday 9:00am - AGC Trap Trap Don Phillips 

  Noon: Newsletter Submission Deadline - Can send before the 20th  Nicole Quiring 

1/23 Saturday 9:00am - Smallbore Lever Action  Silhouette Mike Benskin 

1/24 Sunday 7:30am - NRA Silhouette Dave Bonner 

1/27 Wednesday 9:00am - AGC Trap Trap Don Phillips 

1/31 Sunday 7:30am - NRA Silhouette Dave Bonner 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 

3 
7:30 am PSAC   

#2-6 

 

10:00 am  Muzzle 

Loader 100 yd 

4 5 6 
9:00 am AGC 

Trap 

7 8 9 
7:30 am NRA   

Action Pistol 

#2,6,7 
 

9:00 am CMP 

100yd 

10 11 12 

 
 

 

7:00pm  

Board Meeting 

13 
8:00 am Cowboy 

Action Shoot      

#2 & 3 

 

9:00 am AGC 

14 15 16 
9:00 am Pistol  

Cartridge Lever 

Action Silhouette  

17 
9:30 am Magnum 

Handgun 

18 19 20 
9:00 am AGC 

Trap 

 
 

Newsletter Deadline 

21 22 23 
9:00 am Small-

bore Lever Action 

Silhouette  

24 
7:30 am NRA   

Silhouette 

25 26 27 
9:00 am AGC 

Trap 

28 29 30 

31 
7:30 am NRA   

Silhouette 

      

January 2021 
Trap is available every Saturday and Sunday from 9:00am - 1:00pm weather permitting. 


